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H. WARREN TIMM

PO Box 66

(130 NE 26th Av, Ap301)
Waretown, NJ 
(Boynton Beach, FL)
08758


(33435)
609-693-4513
(561-739-9100)
          "tinytimm2@aol.com"
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May 26, 2003

Dear Mainshippers;
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If’n the weather ever clears, we hope to have a raftup at Tices Shoals on Barnegat Bay on Saturday, June 21st beginning at noon or thereabouts, and lasting perhaps through the day.  After 4:00 or so, we’ll meander into the Captain’s Inn, have a bit of a dock party there, and then have dinner with all your friends in the group.  If history serves us correctly, we might even close the place down with lots of great conversation.  For those unfamiliar with the Captain’s Inn, they have free dockage available to dinner guests ($20 for those staying overnight), offer a great view of the water (plus your boat sitting at the dock) while dining, and have a great selection of seafood offerings.  Come join us if you are in the area or keep your boat nearby.  Our gatherings are always filled with lots of sea talk, mutterings on items of interest and importance, and utterings of official pronouncement that oftentimes result in periods of uncontrolled laughter.  The door is always open – just come and join in all the fun.


Do you relish the challenge of skiing?  No, we’re not talking about water skiing (not a favorite pastime of those with our earlier trawler boats), but if snow brings a smile to your face, this has been your year!  However, there are many of us who use the time spent in our deep freeze to contemplate improvements on our boats.  Of course, there are brief moments of enlightenment during those frosty days and this year there was an affair at Savannah in March headed up by Harry Seeger.  This included a plant tour of the Mainship plant that manufactures the Pilot series of boats.  Dave Brooks attended this affair and reported that on the plant tour, that he did not see a single hull being made with foam or other coring – everything was fiberglass laminate.  For those of us familiar with foam and its characteristics, this was indeed reassuring.
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 Those decals that all boats sport when new look great for a time, but eventually they become discolored and aged.  Putting them on is quite easy, but getting them cleanly off requires the patience of a saint.  One of us who has a 390 in the Potomac area has found that Boat/US has a gidget called a “decal remover”.  It’s made by 3M, and should be available in lots of other places.  It is an attachment for an electric drill and looks like an arbor with around (6 or 8) flat, round discs pancaked together – though loose and floppy at the edge.  The disc material is a synthetic that looks like faux chamois.  You crank up the drill and lightly apply the turning edge of the discs to the decal and voila!  It is one of the best and easiest things I have ever used, and takes the decals off cleanly and quickly.  You just keep working around the decals and it didn’t burn or mark the gelcoat.  Cost was about $30.
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Are they REALLY made out of solid gold?  For those who are searching for a replacement for their exhaust manifolds (salt water cooled babies on the 160 Perkins), they are indeed available.  Don Gagne advises that Marine Exhaust Systems of Alabama Inc. has them in stock and for sale.  They build them for a variety of engines, and claim that they “use only the best materials that have been proven to last, both in chemical composition and out in the field”.  They have after-cooler housings, tube bundles, exhaust ells, and turbo adaptors.  Prices for the iron manifold (for fresh water use) are $1,521 for part #555CS, and if you would like a shiny version, they sell a stainless steel manifold for the 160’s that goes for $2,436.00.  That part number is #571.  If you haven’t fallen to the floor yet, here’s how you can contact them.  They are at PO Box 698 in Fairhope AL 36533 – telephone number 251-928-1234, and email address is Mesamarine@earthlink.net, and have a web address of www.mesamarine.com


Miss it last month?  For those with the earlier Perkins engines, you will be comforted to note that Lenco still makes intercoolers for these engines, and the cost is around $750.  They fabricate them out of cupro-nickel – the whole thing, and their part number is #4551.  They are on Long Island and can be contacted at 516-842-4049.
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Learn something new every day.  Jean Dufour from Montreal QC advises that Borg Warner no longer carries or makes the Model 72 transmissions used on Perkins Engines in so many of our boats.  Velvet Drive is now a subsidiary of Regal Beloit Inc., and they do have parts suppliers.  Here in the states, parts can be obtained from Velvet Drive Transmissions located in Liberty SC.  Their telephone number is 864-843-9234, and information on these transmissions may be found at www.velvetdrive.com.  According to their figures, the model 72C transmissions which were used on our engines are rated for 180 HP at a pleasure craft rating with a 2/1 reduction ratio with a torque of 375 foot-pounds running at a maximum RPM of 2500.  Pleasure craft are rated for less than 5% full throttle operation, and run most of the time at 80% of maximum engine speed (that’s 2000 RPM).  

They say that an idle mind is the devil’s workshop.  Well, plenty of us had lots of time on our hands this winter to scheme on how we will be improving our boats in the spring, and Jay Leonard put his thinking cap on indeed.  No idle mind here!  He tackled the job of bridge core repairs and here’s how he did it:
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“I’ve listened and read an awful lot about how to repair bridge core  . . thru an excellent fiberglass repair book (by John Vaitses), and by talking to a local fiberglass boat builder (LBI in Groton, CT), who also sells all the supplies at better than Defender prices. The method I’ve chosen to repair the core was recommended by LBI and verified by the Vaitses book.  It is quite different than what most of you have done.  The plan is to first remove the skin in the damaged areas, in areas not larger than about 3x4 feet so that the underside does not need to be supported.  I will make my most outside cut along the “non-skid” line, or just on the outer edge of the rail bases.  Then the bad plywood will be removed, and I’ll need to make some tools to scrape to the edge.  After allowing to dry, I’ll be fitting 5/8 exterior (sanded one side) plywood, then drilling ½ inch hole thru it in several spots.  The plywood then gets a nice coating of polyester resin/acetone mixed 50/50 that allows it penetrate and extends the working time.  This seals the plywood so that the resin will bond to it.


Then it’s wiping the inner skin with acetone to prep for the vinylester 345 bonding putty, which will be first be packed to the outer edge.  Shrinking on this is minimal, so it will be OK to use here where there is no loading.  Then the rest of the area will get a nice layer of the putty.  Next the plywood gets installed and pushed into the inner skin as the putty oozes through the holes and round the edges.  I’ll weight them in place until the putty cures.  Next comes the following schedule.  One layer of 1 ½ oz mat, one layer 18 oz roving, followed by another layer of mat.  That should bring it back to the original skin level, according to LBI.

[image: image8.png]\/

MAINSHIP OWNERS CLUB OF NJ





Of course, the plywood pieces need to be bonded to the mat, and the old outer skin needs to be faired in.  But that pretty much covers it, other than shaping back the original crown.  The rail and other mountings will then be bored to ¾ dia, then filled with the bonding putty so water can’t get to the plywood again.  Once all the patches are complete, I’ll be re-applying non-skid vinylester gelcoat over the whole bridge deck.” 

LOOKING FOR A NEW HOME DEP’T

1979 Model II – 240 Perkins, 4.5 Northern Lights genset, A/C, A/P, and lots of other equipment.  This boat can move, is located on the Chesapaekke, and Rune Engblom can be reached at 410-647-0142.

1985 Model III – 200 Perkins, 400 hours, Stamford CT, Heat, AC, GPS, Loran, Achilles with 4 HP Mercury engine, new interior.  Rick Fields can be reached at 973-575-5897.

1984 Model III – 200 Perkins, Westerbeke genset, A/C, stern thruster, A/P, Windless, GPS, Dripless stuffing box, Call John Gambino at 386-763-0806
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